
19. CORRESPONDENCE

19.1 B PACIFIC BY US

The Board considered a written proposal for a youth programme to be run
for two weeks during the September school holidays.  The Burwood/Pegaus
Community Board had already undertaken to contribute $870.

The Board resolved to provide a grant of $2,000 to B Pacific By Us from its
2000/2001 Discretionary Fund.

19.2 MT PLEASANT SCOUT DEN – BROKEN WINDOWS

The Board considered a request for funding of $1700 to enable the Mt
Pleasant Scout Group to replace the remaining 85 glass window panes in its
building with polycarbonate in order to protect the building against
vandalism.

The Board considered, as this was a Council-owned building, that replacing
the glass windows with polycarbonate was a capital improvement which
should be funded by the Property Unit.  The Board left it to the Community
Advocate to investigate this matter.

19.3 APPLICATION FOR FUNDING – GLENROY FAMILY CAMP

The Board considered a letter from Jeff Macey, Community Youth Worker
of “Our Youth, Our Community” Trust seeking funding for a family camp
to be held at Glenroy Lodge during the weekend of 27 to 29 October 2000.

The Board resolved to provide a grant of $1800 from the 2000/01
Discretionary Fund to the “Our Youth, Our Community” Trust to assist with
the Glenroy Lodge family camp during the weekend of 27 to 29 October
2000.

19.4 EDMONDS SMITH STREET KINDERGARTEN

The Board considered a letter from the Edmonds Smith Street Kindergarten
seeking funding to enhance the play area at the kindergarten.

The Board resolved to provide a grant of $2,000 from its 2000/01
Discretionary Fund to the Edmonds Smith Street kindergarten.

19.5 APPLICATION TO THE HAGLEY/FERRYMEAD COMMUNITY BOARD FOR
FUNDING TO APPOINT PLANNERS

The Board considered a letter received from Belle Melzer, of the Inner City
East Neighbourhood Group on behalf of ten Residents’ Associations and
Neighbourhood Groups in the Inner City area seeking funding of $3,000 to
engage a professional planner to assist them in negotiations with the
Council’s planners on City Plan issues which the group had referred to the
Environment Court.



The Board resolved to allocate the sum of $3,000 from its Strengthening
Community Funds to the ten applicant groups, provided that:

(a) The Council and the referrers agree upon the planner to be funded,
and

(b) That the planner is to be funded to assist the referrers in their
negotiations with the Council.

Charles Manning retired from the meeting and took no part in the discussion
and voting on this matter.


